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May Events 
 

May 2, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 
May 4, 3:00 P.M.  Sängerchor Konzert 
May 14, 11:30 A.M.  Seniors Meeting 
May 16, 7:00 P.M.  Schützen End Party 
May 18, 2:00 P.M.  Genealogy Meeting 
May 23, 7:00 P.M.  Bourbon Club 
May 28, 6:00 P.M.  Groovin’ in the Grove 
May 28, 7:00 P.M.  Schützenfest Planning 
__________________________________________________________ 

June Events 
 

June 1, 11:00 A.M. Anniversary Mass 
June 6, 7:30 P.M. General Meeting 
June 11, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
June 13, 14, 15 Schützenfest 
June 25, 6:00 P.M. Groovin’ in the Grove 
June 27, 7:00 P.M. Bourbon Club 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – John Mueller, 513-376-3672 
Vice President – Tom Beiting, 513-325-7342 
Praeses – Fr. Dan Kroger, OFM, 513-374-0623 

Society Bookkeeper – Jim Schnieder, 513-310-1256 
House & Grounds – Walt Gerbus, 513-543-9877 

Membership (New Members) – Wendy Moeller, 513-543-8651 
Membership (Current) – Karen Wienkamp, 513-503-4638 

Sick Committee – Open 
 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Bourbon Club – Neil Geoppinger, 513-638-0339 

Genealogy Group – Tom Montgomery, 513-969-5383 
Sängerchor – Janet Curley, 513-522-7544 

Schützen Club – Marc Schnetzer, 513-236-6205 
Seniors – Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148 

Soccer Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 
The Journeymen Group – Lydia Sinclair, 859-221-8839 

 

Kolping Center Kolping Haus/Klubhaus Rentals  
Nick Caserta, 513-713-7318 

 

Note from the Editor 
 

As we can finally welcome the wonderful spring 
weather, Cincinnati Kolping has a lot going on 
for you and your family to participate in. The 
Sängerchor’s Spring Konzert is on May 4th and 
our new Groovin’ in the Grove events begin on 
May 28th (see p. 3). Don’t forget the Anniversary 
Mass on June 1st (see p. 7), and of course, our 
largest fund-raising event, Schützenfest, arrives 
on Father’s Day weekend, June 13-15 (see pp. 8-
10). The last Schützenfest meeting, which is 
required for all Booth Captains, takes place on 
May 28th and don’t forget to vote on our new 
bylaws at the May 2nd General Meeting (see p. 4). 

 
 
Thanks to everyone who volunteered for this 
year’s Fish Fries – as always, a top-notch group of 
friends and family. I could not have done it 
without all of you. I truly appreciate those who 
came to work every week and those who could 
only work one or two times. Without you, the Fish 
Fries would not happen. Thanks also to the non-
Kolping members who volunteered as well. 
 
       
   Sylvia Ostendorf Smith 
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Welcome, New Kolping Members! 
 

 

Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of May! 

 
 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

William Kraeling May 1 

Robert Pohlabeln May 1 

Russell Hessler May 2 

Robert Curley May 3 

Julie Faust May 3 

Patrick Gramaglia May 3 

Gerhard Moeller May 5 

Kim Sterwerf May 5 

Gerald Stricker May 6 

Robert Grinkemeyer May 7 

Richard Rebholz May 7 

Wendy Moeller May 8 

Marcella Tabler May 8 

Adam French May 9 

Josef Ahrnsen May 10 

Mary Krauthoefer May 11 

Anna Lahrman May 11 

Andrew Hessler May 13 

Lisa Moore May 13 

Matt Stegman May 13 

Mike Tonyan May 13 

Brandon Gottenbusch May 15 

Sue Valentino May 15 

Matth Toebben May 16 

Brian Donnellan May 17 

Nancy Finke May 17 

Katherine Goetz May 17 

 

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Daniel DeFranco May 18 

Rick Loesing May 18 

Linda Delaney May 20 

Kevin Luther May 20 

Tracy Salemme May 20 

Daniel St. Charles May 20 

Eric DeNoma May 21 

Michael Durham May 21 

James Kemper May 21 

Michael Bauer May 22 

James Schnieder May 23 

Tom Haber May 24 

Gary Koester May 24 

Brian Ellers May 25 

Donna Faulk May 25 

Anthony Schank May 25 

Joseph Workman May 25 

Dan Hoerstmann May 26 

Mara Oszaczky May 26 

Michael Schnieder May 26 

Harry C. Voet, Jr. May 26 

Erin Moeller May 27 

Jim Cissell May 29 

Laura Monti May 29 

Joseph Westendorf May 29 

Paul Ahrnsen May 30 

Nancy Freudiger May 31 

 

On April 4, 2025, we initiated five new 
members into the Cincinnati Kolping 
Society. Pictured in the front, along 
with John Mueller, Wendy Moeller, 
Nancy Pelzel and Fr. Dan Kroger are: 

Gary Burket, Brandon and Rose 

Mayer, Ryan and Stephanie Preston. 
A hearty welcome to all of you as you 
join our Kolping family! 
 

Short bios of our new members will be 

included in next month’s Bulletin. 
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Letter from the President 

 
Dear Kolping Members, 
 
Our Kolping Society continues to evolve with purpose 
and momentum. I’d like to take a moment to share 
several important upcoming activities, recent successes, 
and events that are shaping the future of our Society. 

Upcoming Activities 

 

1. Bylaws Update – Membership Vote on May 2nd 
At our upcoming General Meeting on Thursday, May 
2nd, members will be asked to vote on the proposed 
updates to the Society’s Bylaws. These proposed 
revisions, shared with all eligible voting members via 
email or regular mail in April, were also discussed 
during the April General Meeting.  The Bylaws update is 
the result of months of thoughtful review and 
discussion by the Board, aimed at modernizing our 
governing documents to better reflect the needs and 
operations of our Kolping Society today and into the 
future. Updating our Bylaws ensures that our structure, 
policies, and responsibilities align with current best 
practices and implement recommendations from the 
assessment completed last year by Kirsch CPA Group. 
These changes will empower our leadership to operate 
more effectively and efficiently. 
2. Hiring a Kolping Society Business Manager 
The Board has approved the hiring of a Kolping Society 
Business Manager, with the intent to have this 
individual in place by June 2025. This new position, 
announced via email on April 9th, will support the 
facility, operational, and financial management of the 
Society, allowing our volunteer leadership to focus more 
fully on mission and member engagement.  As our 
organization grows and our governance becomes more 
complex, professional support is essential to ensuring 
continuity, compliance, and long-term growth. The 
Business Manager will bring added consistency, 
transparency, and financial oversight to our operations. 
3. Implementing Financial and Governance 

Recommendations 
Following the financial assessment conducted by Kirsch 
CPA Group, the Board is considering engaging Kirsch to 
assist with implementing key recommendations. These 
include enhancements to internal controls, finance 
reporting structures, and Board oversight mechanisms.  
Proactively addressing these improvements demon-
strates our commitment to fiscal responsibility and 
sound governance. It helps safeguard our resources, 
build member confidence, and position the Kolping 

Society for long-term financial sustainability. 
 
 

Letter from the President (cont’d.) 
 

Recent Successes 
 

Lenten Fish Fry – A Successful Team Effort 
This year, our five Lenten Fish Fries generated more 
revenue than last year, thanks to the incredible efforts of 
our volunteers and the increased visibility from the 
Kolping Haus staff’s social media promotion. We were 
thrilled to welcome many new guests who experienced 
Kolping hospitality for the first time!  Additionally, the 
Kolping Society Bourbon Club’s Bourbon Raffle raised 
over $1,000 for the Kolping Foundation during the Fish 
Fries. We are sincerely grateful for the dedicated 
leadership of Sylvia Ostendorf-Smith and every 
volunteer who contributed their time and talent to make 
this such a successful and welcoming event. 
 

Easter Egg Hunt – A Hoppin’ Good Time! 
A heartfelt thank you goes out to the Kolping Soccer Club 
for organizing a fantastic Easter Egg Hunt this year. It 
was a joyful event filled with smiles, laughter, and 
community spirit. Events like these keep the heart of our 
Kolping Society beating strong—and our Soccer Club is 
our youth program in action!  What a wonderful way to 
celebrate Easter with our Kolping families. I encourage 
everyone to bring your children and grandchildren to 
this event next year! 
 

Upcoming Events – Mark Your Calendars 
 
Groovin’ in the Grove – Wednesday, May 28th 
Join us for an evening of music, food, and fun as we kick 
off summer in true Kolping style. This monthly event, 
held on the fourth Wednesday of each month through 
September, is a great way to celebrate with friends and 
family while enjoying our beautiful picnic grove. The 
Tuesday Workers have even built a cornhole set and 
Jenga set to entertain you and your family—be sure to 
come out and enjoy these expanded festivities! 
 

Schützenfest – Friday to Sunday, June 13–15 
Our signature cultural celebration is fast approaching, 
and we need your help to make this year’s Schützenfest a 
success! Volunteers and participants alike are welcome. 
Tom and Amy Freese, along with many booth chairs, are 
already hard at work to ensure this year’s event is a 
memorable one. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing dedication to the Kolping 
Society. We are energized by these efforts and look 
forward to building a vibrant future together. 
 

With gratitude and true Kolping spirit, 
 
    John Mueller, President 
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Key Bylaws Revisions Up for Vote – 

May 2nd General Meeting 

 

At the upcoming General Meeting on May 2, 2025, 
voting members will be asked to approve the Bylaws 
revisions developed in response to recommendations 
from the Kirsch CPA Group’s financial assessment 
conducted last year. The Board has worked diligently 
on these updates for several months, and they were 
passed unanimously by the Board in March 2025. The 
proposed Bylaws revision was announced, emailed or 
mailed to members, and discussed during the review 
session at the April 4th General Meeting. 
 

Key Changes Include: 

 Board Structure & Term Limits 
Board member terms will shift from two years 
to three years, with a six-year term limit (two 
consecutive terms). The Directors will also be 
reduced from 10 to 9, with 3 Directors elected 
each year. This replaces the current structure 
where 5 of 10 Directors were elected annually 
with no option for re-election. 

 Governance Simplification 
Operational governance will move from the 
Bylaws to Policies and Procedures, making the 
Bylaws more concise. This change allows the 
Board to adjust policies as needed without 
requiring future Bylaws amendments. 

 Clarifying Subgroup Roles and Finances 
Updates remove ambiguities around the 
purpose and financial accounting for subgroups, 
bringing greater transparency and alignment 
with financial best practices. 

These changes are designed to strengthen governance, 
improve flexibility, and align with the Society’s long-
term goals. 
 
A 2/3 majority of the quorum voting membership is 
required to pass these changes. As a reminder, per our 
current Bylaws, a quorum is defined as 25 (regular 
and/or life) members or 10% of the membership, 
whichever is less. 
 

Your vote is critical—please attend the May 2nd 

General Meeting! 
 
 

 
 

2025 First Quarter Donations: 
Robert Bauer, Johnson & Johnson: Employee match 
for Brian Bear, Schützen Team Lunnemann, David 
and Wendy Moeller, John and Mary Pat Mueller, 
James and Anna Stukenborg, Warsteiner, Stube 
Nacht Bourbon Raffle, Stube Nacht Bar Tips, Fish 
Fry Bourbon Raffles, Fish Fry Bar Tips, St. Joseph 
Mass Collection, Schützen Nacht Liquor Raffle 
 

In memory of Tony Walker: 
Cecelia Donovan, Bob and Anna Marie Geoppinger, 
Beverly Gfroerer, Raymond Gruner, Naomi Kunkel, 
Charles and Virginia Pugh, Peggy Rensing, Joseph 
Schwaegerle, Theresa Trecha,  Jeanne Walker and 
Family,  Catherine Weissmann  
 

In memory of Christa Olding: 
Robert and Janet Curley, Elaine Holocher 
     

Anna Stukenborg 
____________________________________________________________ 
 

Fr. David Hiller Fund Report 
 

The Father David Hiller Fund would like to 
congratulate the following winners of the FDHF 
Scholarship for 2025: 
 

Elyse Krans – daughter of Emily Merz-Krans and 
Daniel Krans, who will be attending Roger Bacon 
 

Christian Schank – son of Michelle and Eric Schank, 
who will be attending LaSalle 
 

Colin Schnieder – son of Carrie and Mike Schnieder, 
who will be attending Elder 
  
Andrew Sunderman – son of Christy and Brian 
Sunderman, who will be attending St. Xavier 
 

Since there were a few years in the past without two 
winners, the trustees decided to award all four 
deserving applicants this year. 
 

We wish them all the best in their endeavors as they 
continue their Catholic education. 
   Sincerely, 
    Paul A. Ahrnsen 
    FDHF Chairman 
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Deaths 

 

Catherine (Cathie) Thiemann, wife of the late 
Donald (Dean) Thiemann and Kolping member for 
over 50 years, passed away on April 13, 2025 at 
the age of 90. She was a longtime member of the 
Kolping Sängerchor, was a Kolping 4-H advisor, 
organized dance classes for Kolping members in 
the late 1980s, and was involved, along with Dean 
and her children, in the Kolping Family Campouts 
at Fort Graham in the 1970s and ‘80s.  We extend 
our sympathies to Cathie’s children, Mary Ellen 
Moeller, Ann Marie Woulms, David Thiemann and 
Nancy Donahue, along with the entire Thiemann 
family. 
 
Denise Leonhardt, mother of Kolping member 
Alex Leonhardt, passed away on April 9, 2025 at 
the age of 61. Our condolences go out to Alex and 
the rest of his family. 
 
May their souls and all the souls of the faithful 
departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
__________________________________________________________ 
 

Kolping Women’s Club 

 
On Saturday, March 29, the Kolping Women’s Club had 
a blanket making day. We made ten fleece tie blankets 
for donation and enjoyed the time together. We have 
donated them to Bessie’s Quilting Niche in Alexandria, 
Kentucky. Bessie’s is a drop-off location for Project 
Linus, which is a national organization that collects 
handmade blankets and distributes them locally to 
children in need, including children in hospitals, 
shelters and social service agencies. 
 
We all thoroughly enjoyed the day making the blankets 
and we’ll plan to do it again in the future. If anyone 
would like to join us in the Women’s Club, please reach 
out to Amy Ahrnsen (PAhrnsen@fuse.net) or Barb 
Hessler (BHessler129@gmail.cm). We are happy to 
include anyone. 

 
 

 

Soccer Club News 
 

April showers bring …. rainouts!!! The season has 
started and so has the rain. Thankfully we were still 
able to host The Kolping Memorial Tournament. It 
was a success despite having to resort to penalty 
kick finals. 
 
We had wonderful weather for the Easter Egg Hunt 
and are so thankful for Lyndsey Kelly’s hard work 
for thirty seconds of pure excitement. There were 
around sixty kids who were lucky to participate. We 
always hate to see those who arrive late, but we 
hope they were able to enjoy the crafts and 
community engagement. 
 
Tryouts for the fall season will be at the end of the 
month. Check the website for more information: 
www.kolpingsc.com. 
 

Walt Dewar, President, 513-312-8551 
____________________________________________________________ 
 

Kolping Seniors 

 
The Kolping Seniors will meet on Wednesday, May 
14, 2025 at 11:30 am. Just a reminder that we will 
celebrate our annual “Baby Shower” and accept 
donations for the Pregnancy Center at Old St. Mary’s 
at the meeting. Infant-wear and diapers are most 
needed. Hope to see you all then. 
 

   Tom Musbach, President
   

____________________________________________________________ 

 
Sick & Shut-Ins 

 

Richard Ellensohn  Celeste Hermes 
Linda Knizner  Harry Voet  
 
Please take time out of your busy schedule for 
these folks, and send a card or give them a call. 
 
If you want to be taken off the Sick List or want 
to add someone on, please contact Nancy Pelzel 
at: 513-385-3120 or nancypelzel@aol.com. 
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Kolping Genealogy 

 
We will meet at 2:00 P.M. live at the Kolping Clubhouse 
on Sunday, May 18th. We will host two parts of this 
Photo Forensics session. The first part will feature David 
Lahrman, who will explain the process of evaluating 
those old photographs we all have of family members 
and beginning to identify people, dates and places by 
leading us through examples from his family. The 
process, while it can be tedious and time consuming, is 
well worth the time and effort. The process includes 
collecting as many family photographs as possible that 
you can find, digitizing them so that you can study them 
on the computer screen and reviewing them against 
other photos and documents that have been collected. 
We will talk about some of the tools to use and show 
you examples. This will not be a Zoom session, but live. 
 

Both David and Tom will bring their matching Epson 
PerfectionV600 Photo Scanners and laptops to then 
show you how to properly scan your family photos 
using Epson Scan, the program that comes with these 
devices. Your task is to bring those treasures from your 
homes, either black-and-white or color. Do you have 
Photoshop or Photoshop Elements from Adobe? We can 
show you how to scan directly into these programs to 
enhance your family photos digitally. 
 

This session will undoubtedly run over the usual hour 
reserved for our sessions, so please be prepared to stay 
longer. You may bring your laptop and external flash 
drives to copy your photos. 
 

Always check the Kolping website for any updates/ 

schedule changes: 
http://www.kolpingcincinnati.com/Genealogy/Genealo
gy.html 
 

And finally, two more comments on the schedule. 

 We will NOT meet in June, as the third Sunday is 
the Kolping Schützenfest. 

 The following month, July, we will again host a 
live only session. One of my pet projects has 
been to research and record Kolping members’ 
immigration stories. Project Immigrant’s goal is 
to invite our immigrant members to share their 
stories with us, their families and friends. Many 
of us are descendants of immigrants many 
generations ago, but we still have first and 
second generation Kolping members who have 
much to share about adapting to life in America 
as citizens. More details to follow in our Bulletin. 

 

Dr. Tom Montgomery, montgota@gmail.com, 
montgota@miamioh.edu, 513-969-5383 

 

 
 

Schützen Club Corner 
 
End Party Date: May 16, 2025 
 
Place: Kolping Pavilion 
 Happy Hour 6 PM 

Dinner 7 PM 
Awards shortly after dinner is served. 

 

APRIL SHOOTING RESULTS: 
 
Individual high score was Ron Vondenbenken with a 
score of 68. 
 
END PARTY 

 

Help us celebrate the achievements of the teams and 
individuals who have excelled this year. High teams 
and individuals will be revealed at this party. Drinks 
and food will be provided for members of the 
Shooting Club and their guest. Please limit your 
guest to one person, as this party is funded by your 
dues. If you haven’t already signed up for this party, 
please contact Marc Schnetzer by call, text, or email. 
 

Respectfully,  
 

Marc Schnetzer, President 
mgschnetzer@gmail.com 
(513) 236-6205 

____________________________________________________________ 
 

German Day Weekend 

 
On Saturday, May 30th and Sunday, June 1st, the 
German-American Citizens League is celebrating its 
130th German Day Weekend. There will be a parade 
on Saturday at 10:30 at historic Findlay Market plus 
entertainment by the Vereins Musikanten and the 
Donauschwaben Folk Dancers. The celebration 
continues on Sunday from 11am to 11pm at the 
Hofbräuhaus in Newport, Kentucky with a variety of 
entertainments. All the proceeds are used to 
maintain the German Heritage Museum in West 
Fork Park. 
   Manfred Schnetzer 
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WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS 

CELEBRATION 

June 1, 2025 at 11:00 am 

Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Road 

 
 

Please congratulate the following couples on their anniversaries that we will celebrate this year.  As you may 
recall, we did have to cancel the event last year due to very low participation and have asked the couples who 
celebrated significant anniversaries last year, to join us this year.  It’s not too late to join if you have an 
anniversary this year and would like to celebrate.  Please let me know. 
 
We look forward to celebrating with a special Mass and brunch.  Cost for brunch is $15 per person. No charge 
for children 10 & younger.  Reservations are required by 5/24/25.  Email or call Barb Hessler, 

BHessler129@gmail.com or 513-520-8664. 
 
 

 
60 Years 

Werner & Doris Wilke 
 

50 Years 
Tom & Ellen Montgomery (2024) 

 
45 Years 

Bob & Sue Koeninger (2024) 
 

40 Years 
Bob & Mary Pat Findley (2024) 

Paul & Mary Ellen Moeller 
 

35 Years 

Paul & Amy Ahrnsen 
 

 
We’d love to have your help to prepare for this event with set-up and food preparation.  If you are willing and 
able, please contact Barb Hessler.   
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Schützenfest is just around the corner, and we need YOUR help to make it another unforgettable 

event! We’ve set up the Donation Board—you’ll find it either in the Clubhouse or just inside the hall. 

It’s simple and fun to take part: 

� Grab a card from the board 

� Purchase the item listed 

� Tape the card and your name to the item 

� Drop it off in the bin or our new mailbox next to the board  

Can’t make it up to Kolping? No problem! 

Just give us a call, and we’ll be happy to arrange a pickup � 

� WE NEED DONATIONS! � 

 Alcohol for the Wheelbarrow of Cheer 
(Please tape the receipt to the bottle – and make sure it’s purchased in Ohio due to regulations.) 

 Gift Cards 
 Golf for 4 
 Cincinnati Reds – Bengals – FC Cincinnati items 

 Fun & creative raffle prizes 

 Money (We’ll do the shopping for you!) 

Busy? Donate $$ and we’ll handle the rest! 
Please include your name so we can properly thank you! 

We need donations ASAP – the earlier, the better! 
Feeling creative and want to help out in other ways? Call us! We’d love to have your ideas and energy on board. 

Thank you so much for your continued support. With your help, we’re sure to have another wunderbar year! 

Prost und bis bald! 

Cathy Jung       Eileen Breyley 

1738 Wemblywood Ct      1725 Wemblywood Ct 

Cincinnati, OH 45240       Cincinnati, OH 45240 

cathy@gerbus.com      ebreyley@cinci.rr.com 

513-403-1083       513-305-2532 

GET READY FOR SCHÜTZENFEST!! 
 

- Yard Signs, Flyers and Business Cards are available in the Clubhouse to help us 
advertise. Pick yours up today and help us spread the word. 

- Go to the Sign-Up Genious webpage via the QR link in the Bulletin or call, text or 
email Rita Musbach, 513-240-1276, mysonmatt1@gmail.com, to reserve the best 
volunteer spots at the festival. 

SEE YOU AT THE SCHÜTZENFEST! 
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Photos from the Awards Banquet on April 6, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left, 65-year members 

Heddy Freese and  

Janet Talkers Kuhl. 

 

Right, 55-year member 

Carl Nissen with  

John Mueller, 

President. 

Other 55-year members 

not present:  

Ray Beiser, Jr.,  

Celeste Hermes, 

Elisabeth Ricke and 

Ingrid Thompson. 

Above left, 50-year member Clara Hamen with John Mueller. 

 

Above right, 25-year members Paul Anhofer, Frank Geiser, John O’Neil and Susan Schertzer. 

25-year members not present: Rich Bova, Joe and Laurie Freese, Ursula Grote, Brian Schmidt, 

Jill and John Weissmann, Jr. 
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More Photos from the Awards Banquet on April 6, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10-year members, L to R: Virginia Clayton, Elaine Ahaus, Neil Geoppinger, 

MM and Tim Jamison, Scott and Holly Scholz with their son Martin. 

10-year members not present: Laura Adelmann, Greg Fehrenbach,  

William Huntsinger, Nick Krummen, Joseph Kunze, Bill Maly, Eric Schank, 

Daniel St. Charles, Gerald & Therese Stricker, Anna Stukenborg,  

Mike Tonyan, Mike Carroll, Eric DeNoma, Steven Drees, Brian Ellers,  

Robert Even, Jane Fitzpatrick, Cherise Hammons, Rick Hoeting,  

Roger Miller, Monica Rice, Lisa & Michael Spraul,  

Tom Teufel and Mary Umphrey. 

Recipients of the Meritorious Service Award – left, Walt Dewar and Chien Vu; right, Anna Stukenborg. 

Anna had been out of the country when the awards were given out on April 6th. 
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Kolping Connection: Michel Keidel has been the official Graphic Designer for the 
Schützenfest Committee over the past two years. Coming onboard for the 150th 

Schützenfest Anniversary Celebration, Michel has proven to be indispensible in 
creating graphic design solutions that have visual impact and create powerful 
communication results. Michel has worked with us generously and respected our 
special Not For Profit Status needs. We thank Michel Keidel for his many contributions 
toward creating a professional and exciting new look to our Schützenfest print, 
electronic and banner promotions and advertising. 

2025 Calendar of Events 

JANUARY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JANUARY 
 
FEBRUARY   3 Board Meeting 
    7 General Meeting 
    8 Valentine’s Dance 
  22 Stube Nacht 
   
MARCH   3 Board Meeting 
    7 Fish Fry 

  7 General Meeting 
12 Schützenfest Planning Meeting 

  14 Fish Fry 
  21 Fish Fry 
  22 Schützen Royal Ball 
  28 Fish Fry 
  28-30 Kolping Memorial Tournament 
  31 Board Meeting (April) 
 
APRIL    4 Fish Fry  
    4 General Meeting 
    6 St. Joseph’s Day Mass/Awards Bqt. 
  11 Fish Fry 
  23 Schützenfest Planning Meeting 
  28 Board Meeting (May) 
 
MAY    2 General Meeting 
    4 Sängerchor Spring Konzert 
  16 Schützen End Party 
  28 Groovin’ in the Grove 
  28 Schützenfest Planning Meeting 
JUNE    1 Anniversary Mass 
    2 Board Meeting 
 

JUNE    6 General Meeting 
13-15 Schützenfest 
25 Groovin’ in the Grove 

  30 Board Meeting (July) 
   
JULY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JULY 

    6 Appreciation Party  
  18 Captains’ Meeting Schützen Club 
  23 Groovin’ in the Grove 
  28 Board Meeting (August) 
 
AUGUST  1 General Meeting   

15 First Schützen Nacht 
27 Groovin’ in the Grove 

 
SEPTEMBER   2 Board Meeting 

NO GENERAL MEETING IN SEPT. 
24 Groovin’ in the Grove 

  26-28 1931 Invitational Tournament 
  29 Board Meeting (October) 
 
OCTOBER   3 General Meeting 
  26 Memorial Mass/Goettafest 
 
NOVEMBER   3 Board Meeting   

  7 General Meeting/Elections 
30 Sängerchor Weihnachts Konzert 

 
DECEMBER   1 Board Meeting 

  7 Christmas Mass and Party 
  14 Children's Christmas Party 
  29 Board Meeting (January) 
 

MEETINGS: 
 

Board of Directors Monday prior to the first  
   Friday of the month – 7:00 pm 
 

Women’s Klub First Thursday – 6:30 pm 
 

General Membership First Friday – 7:30 pm 
 
Senior Citizens Second Wednesday – 11:30 am 
 

Bier Choir  2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:00 pm 
 

Schützen Club  Third Friday – 7:30 pm 
 

Genealogy Group Third Sunday – 2:00 pm 
 

Sängerchor  Every Tuesday – 7:30 pm 
 

Soccer Club  Fourth Wednesday – 8:00 pm 
 

Bourbon Club  Fourth Friday – 7:00 pm 

KOLPING MISSION STATEMENT 

 

We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of 
America, led by the vision of our founder, Blessed 
Adolph Kolping, promote the development of the 
individual and the family by fostering a sense of 
belonging and friendship through our holistic 
programs of spiritual, educational, charitable, and 
social activities. 


